MINUTES OF THE FIRST ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF

THE BOURNEMOUTH AREA DEFIBRILLATOR GROUP

HELD AT THE VILLAGE HOTEL ON MONDAY 3RD NOVEMBER 2008

Gaynor Richards (Arrythmia Nurse) welcomed the members to the first Annual General Meeting. She apologised for the Medtronic speaker who was unable to attend the meeting.

1. Treasurer’s Report (A Powerpoint presentation was given first by Rob Coley, while a member of The Village staff set up a microphone.)

The accounts covered the period September 2006 to September 2008 and had been audited professionally.  The complete breakdown of expenses was put up on the screen.  Rob pointed out that the group was not funded by the NHS, but by profits from social events, raffles, donations and sponsorship from the suppliers of ICDs.  He stressed the importance of the £1 attendance fee at meetings, in order to boost funds, especially as the room hire is £250.00 per meeting and tea and coffee £133.
Postage was a considerable expense as currently three hundred and fifty people receive newsletters, even though they do not all attend meetings.

£5,000 has moved through the bank since the outset, with a current balance of £2,307.12.  The more money that can be generated the better, as there are always a lot of expenses to meet.

He explained about the cost of badges and that it had been decided to simply provide labels at each meeting.  When badges were provided initially the idea had been to leave them behind at the end of the meeting.  This had not happened and many members forgot to bring them for the following meeting.

There was a query concerning the cost of using professional auditors and Rob answered this by saying it was his own company who did this at no charge.

The ‘fish’ sponsorship was also queried and explained as a donation from outside of the group.
Copies of the accounts were available for those wishing to view them again.

John Peskett proposed that the Accounts be adopted and Ken Hadley seconded the proposal - carried unanimously.
2. Report on the BAD group (in lieu of a Chairman’s Report) 

Mike Johnson was asked by the Arrhythmia nurses to give a report on the last two years’ progress since the BAD Group was formed in 2006.   The first meeting held at The Village on 26th May 2006, was very well attended by ICD patients and partners.  The Committee was formed at this meeting from volunteers.  There have been ten general meeting so far, covering a variety of relevant topics and speakers have included: a clinical psychologist, a cardiac rehabilitation nurse, a dietician, a pharmacist and a Cardiac Rhythm Nurse.  Medtronic, an ICD supplier gave a presentation, Ken Hadley, a member, a talk on his experiences and Trudy Loban the patron of the Arrhythmia Alliance. It is through the Alliance that we have set up a website.
Newsletters, polo shirts with our logo have been produced and social events have been organised by Mike and Maureen Ebdon to help raise funds for the group.  These have included a buffet dance, skittles evenings and recently, a music quiz.

Funding has been received from Medtronic, Guidant and in the future, St Jude.  All these are ICD suppliers.  However, we rely heavily upon the monies raised at the social events and by raffles.  

Funds raised have been used for printing booklets for the members and the setting up of a Buddy System which will soon be up and running.  The funds raised are aimed at helping the group develop for the benefit of ICD patients and their families.

Mike Johnson thanked Gaynor who has regularly ‘chaired’ both general and committee meetings.  He acknowledged the dedication of our Arrhythmia Nurses in setting up the BAD group and making it so successful.  Mike spoke for everyone in expressing gratitude for the support, help and advice the Arrythmia Nurses offer both in clinic and at the meetings.  

3. Report on Social Activities given by Mike Ebdon.

Mike began by explaining that a former member called Vince, who has now passed away, was part of a prominent fishing group and he offered to donate sponsorship money to the BAD group, totaling £120.

Mike spoke about the successful and profitable skittles evenings held at Hoburne.  yet at the same time, the main difficulty concerned ‘numbers’.    Although the events were well attended thanks to the support of his friends and those of the committee, only a few members of the BAD group had attended. He urged members to take part, to see how much fun is had by all.  The last event was the recent music quiz, with an attendance of eighty-three people and it was a very good evening.  The young chap who organised it was excellent. There will be another quiz next year.  
Mike also said how obliging the Hoburne people were in that their charges were very reasonable and the food they provided was good value.
The next skittles evening has been organised for Tuesday 25th November, the only available date during for the Christmas season.  It was encouraging that people had bought tickets already, before the meeting and he looked forward to seeing everyone there.  He made a point of giving directions to the Hoburne, as there is another establishment with the same name close by.  
Mike said he is very keen to organise a coach trip, say, to the Isle of Wight or to Longleat for the group, and would like to hear more from the membership on what they would like.  This will be organised for late Spring, most likely.  He concluded by thanking those who had supported the fund-raising events.

4. Election of Officers and Committee
Mike Johnson pointed out that we did not have a chairman.  There were no volunteers from the floor either for the position of chairman or to join the committee and there had been no volunteers prior to the meeting.

Brian Sedgewick proposed that the existing committee be re-elected en bloc and this was seconded by Alan ………  This was agreed unanimously.

Committee: The Arrythmia Nurses are automatically on the committee and the following were elected to serve for the coming year:


Rob Colley – Treasurer


Maureen Ebdon


Mike Ebdon


Anne Johnson – Minutes Secretary


Mike Johnson


Margaret Payne

            John Peskett


Patsy Voss

5. AOB  - nil
6. Date of next AGM - November 2009, date to be confirmed.
